
Model Contest Schedule for 2002 by James Rustermier

The Fremont meet categories were: STRUCTURES, DISPLAY and TRACTION. Mike Blumensaadt received a first in structured for his N scale country store.  Anne Ogborn received a first for her module in the display category. There were no entries in the Traction category. Once again, I would like to thank those who came forward to do the judging and those who brought models to enter in the contest. The next meet in Santa Clara will be a favorite model, flat car with a load. The judging is by popular vote. At the end of this year I will be stepping aside as the contest coordinator. It will be two years ago that I began this effort. Overall it was pleasant and rewarding, not to mention some of the techniques that I learned.


.

Contest entry will close at 11:45 for Judging

	September 2002
	Popular vote, Flatcar with a load

	December 2002
	Steam Locomotive, Passenger and Diesel




Looking Ahead

Tri-Valley Zephyr Convention by Dennis Stokely

The Tri-Valley Zephyr, PCR’s convention for 2003 starts on Wednesday April 23rd, and center stage the first night goes to Don Olsen of Caternary Productions for an evening of video, popcorn and fun.  The convention runs through Sunday April 27th and for anyone not anxious to get home early that day, the Niles Canyon Railway, which runs every Sunday in April, is only a few miles south of the convention hotel in Pleasanton.

We have managed to convince, cajole or threaten some East Bay layout owners into allowing convention goers into their homes.  These brave individuals model everything from N to Garden Scale railroads and prototypes from the Denver and Rio Grande to the Western Pacific, along with a few freelanced lines.  Some of these layouts have been featured in one or more hobby magazines, and photographs of some of the layouts that have not been featured in magazines are available on the convention website. 

Clinics range from DCC to weathering.  Over four hours of advice on how to improve your model railroad photography will be available as well as discussions of operations, track laying and scenery. There are even a few dealing with prototype railroads.  Check the convention website for details of clinics now and periodically for additions.

We anticipate the site will be available by mid- September and can be accessed through the PCR site, or directly at www.pcrnmra.org/conv2003. 

Outside activities will include an opportunity to visit the Military Vehicle Technology Foundation Museum, some of the valley’s wineries, the Museum of the San Ramon Valley (in the restored SP depot in Danville), and an orchid nursery as well as more traditional railroad events.  Jack Wall still won’t let me in on his secret special event, but we are hoping to make him talk by the opening of the web site.

We are still looking for volunteers to open their layouts, give clinics (even if you saw your specialty listed above there are always different viewpoints and you know yours is the right one), or to help staff tables.  So if you haven’t registered please give me a call (925) 467-3656 or send an e-mail (stokely4@aol.com) to offer your assistance.
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